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February 2020 Report 2 Div CA
.
We held our UMCC with Brigadier General Carpentier on November 20, 2019. We discussed the operation plan for the 20/21 financial year, the organizational design, and the DEN. A first group is being identified. The pressure to accelerate the process should not be placed on the employees. Phoenix is still a subject of discussion. In terms of violence in the workplace, JLP training is being offered, as well as training developed by the PIPSC. A follow-up has been done regarding the use of Quantum in the kitchens at the St-Jean base. A few civilian positions have been announced, but we would like more, because the subcontractors are not meeting their commitments. We have a problem with the new pay centre in St-Jean. There has been no collaboration between management, which is located in Ottawa, and the union. A UMCC will need to be organized so that the parties can talk to each other. The discussions between the parties and the time being set aside for them are steps towards collaboration.
Respectfully submitted by
Michel Allard
VP Quebec

